                                                                                                         Mon. January 11th,2010 

Dear Parents,

     We hope everyone had a great break and a good rest. The new year brings more fun learning and new routines. We are very excited about our new homework format. Our school wide policy will allow students to focus on specific academic outcomes and strategies, leaving more time for family and extra-curricular activities.

     Your child will be assigned homework weekly. This will be posted on our class webpage as well as in your child’s homework binder. It will consist of 3 components:        

                    1. Word Work – 5mins

                    2. Math Strategies – 5mins                     

                    3. Reading – 10mins

     You will notice that we are no longer asking students to do written work at home. The writing activities will take place at school. 

Word Work         

     The words going home are “no-excuse” words that your child should be able to consistently read and spell by the end of Grade 2. He/she is responsible to “study” 5 words each week. At the end of the week, your child will be asked to spell these words unassisted. He/she may choose to write the word down or say it out loud. If he/she is having trouble with a group of words, we may send the same words the following week for extra practice.
Math Strategies
     We will be sending “Home connections” to give you ideas on how to help your child apply the math skills we are learning in class to the world around them. It is good to try these mental math strategies and activities in different settings, such as the grocery store, out in the yard, at the park, at grandparents house…etc.

Reading

     Your child is required to read at their level or be read to each night. When he/she is done reading independently, ask them to tell you about what they have read, such as who are the characters in the book, where is the story taken place, what was the best part…etc. We also encourage you to read to your child on a regular basis and share with them material that is above their reading level. This could be in form of a newspaper article, a magazine, a recipe, a shopping list, a novel…etc.
     We hope you enjoy our new homework routine and find it beneficial. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us @ 627-4086 after 2:15.

Thank you for your continued support.

Kelly Matchett    &     Moira Dedam

Grade 2 teachers

